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MEMO 
Senate Committee on 
Admission, Re-registration 
and Transfer Appeals 

Date:    December 15, 2021 

To:  Senate   

From:  Senate Committee on Admission, Re-Registration and Transfer Appeals 

Re: 2020/2021 Annual Report   

The Terms of Reference for the Senate Committee on Admission, Re-Registration 
and Transfer Appeals define its scope and relationship with Senate and other 
Senate committees. Annually in January, the committee presents a report to 
Senate on its business and proceedings over the previous academic year.   

The Senate Committee on Admission, Re-Registration and Transfer Appeals met 
fifteen times during 2020-2021:  July 08, 2020, July 21, 2020, August 12, 2020, 
August 27, 2020, September 8, 2020, October 13, 2020, November 17, 2020, 
December 8, 2020, January 12, 2021, February 9, 2021, April 6, 2021, June 8, 
2021 and June 22, 2021. A total of 34 student appeals were considered within this 
timeframe.  One meeting was cancelled as there were no cases to review. 

At the September 8, 2020 meeting, the committee considered revisions to their 
terms of reference. As policy proposals are now directed to the Senate Committee 
on Academic Standards, the committee’s terms and title were revised. 
These terms were approved at the October 2020 Senate meeting. 

Undergraduate Appeals considered  
There were 26 appeals from Undergraduate Admissions, of which 21 were allowed 
and 5 were dismissed. Of the Undergraduate Admissions appeals, the categories of 
appeal were as follows: 12 were below the high school admission cut-off, 14 were 
below the post-secondary admission cut-off, and 1 was considered under the 
Special Access Aboriginal category. Most appeals were submitted under the 
SCART Terms of Reference’s specified grounds for “significant physical 
affliction or psychological distress;” this category includes issues around 
learning and attendance during COVID-19. 

There were 8 appeals from Undergraduate Records, of which 5 were allowed 
and 3 were dismissed. Of the Undergraduate Records appeals, 4 were from 
students who had been Required to Withdraw once from the University, 1 
was from a student who had been Required to Withdraw twice, and 2 were 
from students who had been Required to Withdraw for the third time. One 
appeal was related to a transfer credit matter. As with the Admissions 
appeals, most Records appeals were submitted under the specified grounds 
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for “significant physical affliction or psychological distress” and included issues 
around learning and attendance during COVID-19. 

To summarize, the committee reviewed 34 appeals from July 2020 to June 2021. Of 
these, 26 were allowed; 8 were dismissed. 12 of the 34 appeals were from 
International students and 1 appeal was from an Indigenous student. 

Report from the Faculty of Graduate Studies 
Graduate student appeals are reviewed by the Faculty of Graduate Studies’ 
Associate Deans. Each case is submitted on behalf of the student by the academic 
unit. The appeal must contain appropriate justification for consideration by one of 
the Associate Deans of Graduate Studies, who exercise this authority on behalf of 
the Dean of Graduate Studies. Admission appeals submitted directly by applicants 
are not considered, and these students are advised to approach the academic unit 
as a preliminary step. Between July 2020 and June 2021, the Faculty of Graduate 
Studies reviewed 22 appeals for admission. Of these, 17 were from students who 
did not meet the English Language Requirement and 5 were from students whose 
admissions GPA did not meet the required 5.00 (B) average. Of the former 
category, it should be noted that some of these appeals were related to the closing 
or inaccessibility of international testing facilities due to COVID-19. All 22 appeals 
were approved. 

Respectively submitted, 

2021/2022 Senate Committee on Admission, Re-Registration and Transfer Appeals 
Stuart MacDonald, Chair, Faculty of Social Sciences  
Deborah Berman, UVSS representative 
Tricia Best, International Student Services  
Ai-Lan Chia, Counselling Services  
Carmen Galang, Peter B. Gustavson School of Business  
Nicole Greengoe, Registrar  
Fraser Hof, Faculty of Science  
LillAnne Jackson, Representative to the BC Council on Transfer Credit  
Erin Kelly, Faculty of Humanities  
Alex Li, Student Senator 
Phalguni Mukhopadhyaya, Faculty of Engineering  
Kathy Sanford, Faculty of Education  
Shauna Underwood, Faculty of Human & Social Development, Advising Centre  
Diana Varela, Associate Dean, Academic Advising, Faculties of Science, Social 
Sciences and Humanities  
Victoria Wyatt, Faculty of Fine Arts  
Jaxxen Wylie, Student Senator 
Ms. Sabrina Jackson, Associate Registrar, Secretary  
Ms. Pat Konkin, Recording Secretary  
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Stuart MacDonald, Chair, Faculty of Social Sciences  
Tricia Best, International Student Services  
Ai-Lan Chia, Counselling Services  
Carmen Galang, Peter B. Gustavson School of Business  
Jonathan Granirer, Student Senator  
Nicole Greengoe, Registrar  
Fraser Hof, Faculty of Science  
LillAnne Jackson, Representative to the BC Council on Transfer Credit  
Erin Kelly, Faculty of Humanities  
Joel Lynn, Executive Director, Student Services  
Phalguni Mukhopadhyaya, Faculty of Engineering  
Kathy Sanford, Faculty of Education  
Dalal Tubeishat, UVSS Representative  
Shauna Underwood, Faculty of Human & Social Development, Advising Centre  
Diana Varela, Associate Dean, Academic Advising, Faculties of Science, Social 
Sciences and Humanities  
Victoria Wyatt, Faculty of Fine Arts  
Laurie Barnas, Associate Registrar, Secretary  
Pat Konkin, Recording Secretary  




